
 
 

May 3, 2011 

RPO Transportation Coordinating Committee Minutes 

 
Attendance 

TCC 

Berry Gray, Johnston Co. 

Bryant Bunn, City of Wilson 

Elaine Swinson, Wilson Co. 

Grona Jones, City of Wilson 

Mark Johnson, Wilson Co. 

Fleta Byrd, Wilson’s Mills 

Ola Pittman, Edgecombe Co. 

Ryan Simmons, Selma 

Troy Lewis, Tarboro 

Billy Summers, Kenly 

 

NCDOT TPB 

Jimmy Eatmon 

Saeed Mohamed 

 

Rocky Mount MPO 

Bob League 

 

UCPRPO 

Daniel N. Van Liere 

 

TCC meeting 

 

1. Welcome and Introductions 

TCC Chairman Troy Lewis welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

Action Items 

2. Approval of the Minutes 

UPON A MOTION by Mr. Simons (Selma), second by Mrs. Pittman (Edgecombe Co.), the minutes from the 

UCPRPO TCC meeting held on March 1, 2011 were unanimously approved.   

 

3. 2011-12 PWP and Five Year Calendar 

UPON A MOTION by Mr. Bunn (City of Wilson), second by Mrs. Byrd (Wilson’s Mills), the 2011-12 PWP 

and Five Year Calendar were unanimously approved 

 

Old Business 

4. Project Submittal for Upcoming TIP 

Mr. Van Liere reminded the group that they should begin submitting any new projects they wished to have 

considered for TIP recommendation using the website located at www.ucprpo.org. Mr. Van Liere stated that the 

RPO would accept projects through the end of June after which projects would be entered into the State’ site for 

scoring. 

 

New Business 

 

5. Other Business 

No other business presented 

 

Reports 

6. NCARPO April Meeting 

Mr. Van Liere explained that the NC Association of RPOs had held their quarterly meeting in Fayettville, NC.  

This meeting was a conference between MPOs and RPOs and provided an opportunity to learn best practices 

and gather new ideas to bring back to the individual jurisdictions 

 

7. Johnston, Nash, and Wilson County CTP 

Mr. Van Liere stated that all CTPs were nearing completing and that the RPO may be asked at the next RPO 

meeting to adopt a resolution of support for the plans.  

 

8. Division 4/ Transportation Planning Branch 

http://www.ucprpo.org/


 
 

 

Jimmy Eatmon  nothing  new to report 

Mr. Saeed Mohamed stated that there were no complaints from the branch.   

 

Upcoming Meetings 

It was decided that the July meeting would be canceled and the meeting held in September would be a joint 

meeting between the TCC and TAC to be held on the same date that the TAC typically meets September 14
th

 

from 11am-1pm. 

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

_________________________________ 
Troy Lewis, TCC Chair 

_________________________________ 
Daniel Van Liere, UCPRPO Transportation Planner 


